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Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD

From: Amos, James <jamos@blm.gov>
Sent: Friday, January 31, 2014 9:49 AM
To: Charles Lock; George MacDonell; Stephen Caffey; Jerald Whitlock
Cc: Dade, Randy, EMNRD; Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; TGregston@BLM.Gov; Vince Dernbach; 

Billy Wilkinson; David Zerger
Subject: Re: Spill on the Malaga 1 Federal Comm 1 - Form C-141

To all concerned, 
 
Duncan Whitlock and myself, conducted a field check this AM. The spill origin was located on Fee lands and 
Fee minerals. The well was producing from the Atoka formation (communitized product, BLM responsibility 
for production accountability and handling of the production). The well had just been recompleted to the Bone 
Spring formation (non-communitized formation), thus taking the well out of BLM jurisdiction. The spilled 
product (2% KCL and water) was being placed into the frac tank from a transport when the tank entry failed 
spilling the fluids. The fluids were not coming from the wellbore. Under the circumstance the NMOCD would 
be the lead agency, with the BLM out of the picture. If any questions, please get back to me. 
 
Thanks, 
 

On Fri, Jan 31, 2014 at 7:01 AM, Charles Lock <CharlesL@kfoc.net> wrote: 

Please see the attached Form C-141 spill report for the spill of 2% KCL water mixed with gel from our Malaga 
1 Federal Comm 1 location.  The spilled water was from a flow back tank and the water had not been used 
down hole.  The NRC was contacted and the case number is 2072554. 

  

The spill consisted of approximately 230 bbls of 2% KCL water mixed with gel.  The spill was caused by the 
hatch on the back of the flowback tank not being properly secured.  The water left location and traveled down 
a deep draw with most of the water soaking into the ground along the draw.  However some of the water did 
reach the Pecos river.  That quantity is unknown. 

  

 
 
 
 
--  
 Confidentiality Warning:  This message along with any attachments are intended only for use of the individual or entity to 
which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged or confidential and exempt from disclosure under 
applicable law.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for 
delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying 
of this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender 
immediately.  
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James A. Amos 
Bureau of Land Management 
Carlsbad Field Office 
Supervisory Environmental Protection Specialist 
620 East Greene Street 
Carlsbad, NM. 88220 
Office:  (575) 234-5909 
Fax:  (575) 234-5927 
Cell:  (575) 361-2648 
E-mail: jamos@blm.gov 


